FOR CONSIDERATION

FY2024 Juvenile Justice Incentive Grant, Emergency Management Director, Ashley Tye, presented
a grant application request in the amount of $368,179.20, in Criminal Justice Coordinating Council
(CJCC) grant funds. Mr. Tye stated since 2014, Lowndes County has been awarded funding through
the CJCC to allow the Juvenile Court to implement services for diversion of youth offenders instead of
incarceration. Mr. Tye stated Functional Family Therapy has been the primary program implemented
and the Juvenile Court has requested funding be applied for in the amount of $368,179.20. Judge
Council addressed the Commission regarding the high success rate and Chairman Slaughter asked
how do you measure the success rate, Judge Council responded and submitted documentation for
the first quarter report for the Juvenile Justice Incentive Grant.

Quiet Pines Golf Course Agreement, County Manager, Paige Dukes, presented the item. Mrs.
Dukes stated this is an Intergovernmental Service Agreement between Moody Air Force Base and
Lowndes County for the operation of the Quiet Pines Golf Course. Mrs. Dukes stated the property
itself remains with Moody Air Force Base. Further, Mrs. Dukes commended Community Development
Director, Rachel Thrasher for her continued work on this project and thanked the Commission for their
leadership and support.

Acceptance of Infrastructure for Quarterman Estates Subdivision Phase 4, Section 1, Director of
Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the item. Mr. McLeod stated the Quarterman Estates
Subdivision Phase 4, Section 1 is located in the southern portion of Lowndes County, off of White
Water Road and includes twenty-eight (28) lots. Mr. McLeod stated the final inspections have been
made.

Acceptance of Infrastructure for Grove Pointe Subdivision Phase 5, Section 3, Director of
Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the item. Mr. McLeod stated the Grove Pointe
Subdivision Phase 5, Section 3 is located in the northern portion of Lowndes County and is off of
Dasher Grove Road and includes fifty-two (52) lots. Mr. McLeod stated the final inspections have
been made.

Amended Residential Solid Waste Franchise for Deep South Sanitation, LLC, Human Resources
Director, Kevin Beals, presented the item. Mr. Beals stated the Commission approved amendments
to the 2015 Lowndes County Solid Waste Ordinance at the last meeting and in order for Deep South
Sanitation to operate in accordance to those requirements, an amended franchise agreement has
been completed for your consideration.

Amended Residential Solid Waste Franchise for Advanced Disposal Services, Human
Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the item. Mr. Beals stated the Commission approved
amendments to the 2015 Lowndes County Solid Waste Ordinance at the last meeting and in order for
Advanced Disposal Services to operate in accordance to those requirements, an amended franchise
agreement has been completed for your consideration.

REPORTS - County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, introduced Mr. Rhett Holmes with IDP Properties and Mr. Mark Stalvey
with the Valdosta Housing Authority, to provide the commission with information on an affordable
housing opportunity. Mr. Holmes addressed the Commission regarding a partnership with the
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